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1. Minutes of previous AGM

Approved as read.  No matters arising that are not dealt with in the agenda.

2. Chair’s Report  

The Chair reported that he has responded to a number of consultations on behalf of AANPE, although it is hard to respond to all of them.  Mike Walsh has completed a national census of advanced practice educational programmes on behalf of AANPE, but there is a need to extend the survey and get funding to further develop this work.  The AAPNE web site has been extended.  An attempt was made to develop a shared OSCE resource, but only two institutions responded.  Membership of AANPE has increased.  The Chair thanked the committee for their hard work in the previous year.

ACTION : Chair to follow up Ros Moore recommendations regarding potential funding sources 

ACTION : Chair to email membership to request that they share their OSCE stations to develop this resource
3. Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer presented a statement of accounts.  The balance on 26.02.08 was £1857.53.  However, most of this is committed to outstanding expenditures, including the expenses associated with the annual conference. NONPF have still not charged any fees for their affiliation with AANPE, despite this being questioned on more than one occasion. The annual membership fee for HEIs has increased to £100.  The fees year will now start on 1st March to allow for processing before the annual conference (normally February). 

ACTION : Treasurer to re-negotiate fee for affiliation with NONPF and instigate process of payment

4.  
Conferences

Two AANPE members attended the NONPF conference.  It was a worthwhile exchange of ideas, valuable to both parties.  This year, AANPE may be able to contribute support to a member attending the ICN NP/Advanced Practice Nurse conference (bi-annual) in Toronto in September.  

ACTION : Decision regarding funding to be taken at next Committee meeting
5.
Modernising Nursing Careers

As part of the Modernising Nursing Careers agenda, succession planning for advanced practice has been taken on by NHS Education Scotland (NES).  Douglas Allan is a member of this group, which has met on several occasions between August 2007 and February 2008.  Details of the initiative can be found on the NES web site:

http://www.nes.scot.nhs.uk/nursing/roledevelopment/advanced_practice/default.asp 

As well as the Succession Planning Group, there is a Toolkit Group being organised by the Scottish government.  However, this has only met once in September 2007.  This group seems to have a broad interpretation of advanced practice beyond a clinical focus.

There is some divergence between the four countries of the UK in relation to the Modernising Nursing Careers initiative.

6.
AANPE committee elections

All members of the standing committee were re-elected.  Helen Ward has stood down as the Deputy Chair. 

All of the existing committee were re-elected. 

New committee members were elected as follows: Claire Hale (Leeds University); Hilary Hilary Paniagua (Wolverhampton University); Linda East (Nottingham University); Rhian Barnes and Georgina Hourahane (Cardiff University).

Committee officers were re-elected as follows:

Dave Barton

Chair

Douglas Allan

Treasurer

Committee officers were appointed as follows : 

Katrina Maclaine 
Deputy Chair

Linda East 

Secretary

7. AANPE Annual Event

The consensus was that this second AANPE event had been successful and a similar day should be organised for February 2009.  Claire Hale has offered the possibility of Leeds University as the host venue. 

ACTION : Item for next Committee meeting agenda. 

8. Dates for committee meetings

Friday, 25th April 2008
13.30-15.30


RCN, London

Friday, 7th November

13.30-15.30


RCN, London
